
 
MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE 

 
 
 

The following document is provided by the 

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY 

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library 
http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied 
(searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions) 

 
 



This document is from the files of the Office of 

the Maine Attorney General as transferred to 

the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference 

Library on January 19, 2022 



October 4, 1943 

To Captain Laurence Upton, Acting Chief, State Police 
Re: Volunt:eers not Members of Organization holding Beano License 

In answer to your question of September 30th, inquiring 
whether a person who is a member of the licensing organ,ization 
and has exclusive control over the. game of Beano, can be assisted 
by volunteer wprlers who are not members of the licensing organi­
zation, 

After reading the regulations and the statute regarding this, 
there does not appear to be any objection to this being done. OveT 
the phone this morning you stated that in most of these c·ases the 
volunteer services were being rendered.by the wives of members of 
o.rganizations and, in a practical sense, there would not seem to 
be any objection to this, either. 

John G. Marshall 
Deputy Attorney General 

JGM h 


